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April 12, 2018

Ms. Angela Calvillo

Clerk of the Board

Board of Supervisors, City Hall

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102-4694

Dear Ms. Calvillo:
RE: File No. 171284

Ordinance amending the Building Code to revise the City’s Slope
Protection Act by clarifying the scope of its application to properties
exceeding an average slope of 25% grade, updating the map
references, mandating review by the Department of Building
Inspection’s Structural Advisory Committee, and re-enacting and
modifying a paragraph in the scope section regarding the type of
proposed construction that triggers application of the Act which was
omitted inadvertently in the adoption of the 2016 Code; affirming the
Planning Department's determination under the California
Environmental Quality Act; and directing the Clerk of the Board of
Supervisors to forward this Ordinance to the California Building
Standards Commission upon final passage.

The Building Inspection Commission met and held a public hearing on

March 21, 2018 regarding File No. 171284 on the proposed amendment to
the San Francisco Building Code referenced above. In addition, the
Commission agreed to meet with Department of Building Inspection staff,
and did forward to Supervisor Peskin’s office additional language revisions to
enable a well-managed implementation of the ordinance by the DBI Director
and staff. The Commissioners voted unanimously to support the ordinance.

The Commissioners voted as follows:

President McCarthy Yes Vice-President Walker Yes
Commissioner Clinch Excused Commissioner Gilman Excused
Commissioner Konstin Yes Commissioner Lee Yes

Commissioner Warshell Yes

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at 558-6164.



Sincerely,

;zQa‘fy‘ Hoo

Sonya Harris
Commission Secretary

CC: Tom C. Hui, S.E., Director
Supervisor Aaron Peskin
Board of Supervisors



